
 
 

 

 

Public Notice 
 
Withdrawal of Notice of Intent, Johnson Creek 

Date issued:  August 5, 2019 

 

 
Withdrawal of Intent to Prepare a Draft Environmental Impact Statement for the 
Potential Multipurpose Projects for Ecosystem Restoration, Flood Risk 
Management, and Recreation Development Within and Along Johnson Creek, 
Arlington, Tarrant County, Texas 
 
 
PURPOSE:  The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE), Fort Worth District, is issuing 
this public notice to advise federal, state, and local governmental agencies and the 
public that the USACE is withdrawing its Notice of Intent (NOI) to prepare a Draft 
Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the Potential Multipurpose Projects for 
Ecosystem Restoration, Flood Risk Management, and Recreation Development Within 
and Along Johnson Creek, in Arlington, Tarrant County, Texas.   
 
SUMMARY:  The original NOI was published in the Federal Register on July 18, 2008.  
A public scoping meeting for the EIS was held on July 31, 2008 at the Bob Duncan 
Center, located within Vandergriff Park, 2800 South Center Street, Arlington, Texas, 
76014.  The City of Arlington, the non-federal sponsor, requested that all work 
associated with the EIS be terminated and that they no longer wish to pursue the 
Johnson Creek: A Vision of Conservation Plan.  The City of Arlington notified the 
USACE of the request to terminate the feasibility study and EIS on January 22, 2019.  
The USACE published the Withdrawal of the NOI in the Federal Register on August 2, 
2019.  
 
REMAINING USACE PROJECT:  A USACE federally authorized Civil Works project 
was constructed along Johnson Creek from approximately 2001-2006.  The authorized 
project purposes of this Johnson Creek Project are Flood Risk Management, 
Ecosystem Restoration, and Recreation.  This Johnson Creek Project is located 
approximately from Interstate Highway 20 downstream to Texas Highway 360 in 
Arlington, Texas.  The City of Arlington is the non-federal sponsor, with ongoing 
responsibilities for operation and maintenance.  
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:  Comments and requests for additional information 
should be submitted to CESWF-PEC-CI, ATTN: Mr. Jason Story, P.O. Box 17300, Fort 
Worth, TX  76102-0300.  Email inquiries should be directed to 
jason.e.story@usace.army.mil.  Telephone inquiries should be directed to Mr. Jason 
Story, at (817) 886-1852. 
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